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St. Ann’s—Seventy-Fifth

Dear Parishioners and Friends,

St. Ann’s story as told in a document called the Gospel of James, says that
after years of childlessness that an angel appeared to her and told her that she
and her husband Joachim would have a child, and Ann, promised to dedicate
this child to God. We know that the child was Mary, and that her parents
nurtured her, taught her, brought her up to be a worthy Mother of God. Herein
lies a special inspiration for all of us; especially in the wake of the tragic events
of September 11, 2001 which fell on America, the loss of life, suffering,
anguish of our loved ones, that we too in the marvelous seventy-fifth year of
our Parish respond in kind with the fervor and commitment that led Mary to
respond to God with faith, "Let it be done to me as you will.”

Looking back at the auspicious beginning of St. Ann’s Church in a farmhouse
we should feel blessed at how great our Parish has grown and the lessons
learned from St. Ann. Never to lose hope, keep our faith strong, to be
teachers for our children, our brothers and sisters in the good works of

St. Ann, Mary her daughter, and Jesus. We should reflect upon the faith-filled
experience that has been ours; we thank God for all the laity, the religious,
the deacons and the priests, who have prayed, worked and shared the

Spirit of Jesus with others.

Our 75-year history of St. Ann’s on-the Hill has witnessed many changes, yet
our commitment to this great Parish has remained undaunted; the roots of our
faith run even deeper, and can be witnessed by the tremendous outpouring of
all working together in the accomplishment in making us a faith based
community, with love and respect of one another as we step into the
twenty-first century.

Sincerely in Christ Jesus,

G e A s

Reverend George A. Pfundstein, Pastor

Anniversary Journal
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OfFice oF THE CARDINAL
IOl FIRST AVENUE
New York. NY 10022-4134

June, 2002

Dear Father Pfundstein:

It is with great pleasure that I greet you and the entire parish family of
Saint Ann’s in Flushing. Permit me to extend to all of you my cordial and

prayerful best wishes as you commemorate the Seventy-fifth Anniversary of the
founding of your parish.

This celebration is truly a milestone in your parish life as you look back
upon three-quarters of a century of faithful worship and dedicated service. As
you look towards the future, may you continue to grow in unity of faith as you
serve the many cultures comprising your community. As Saint Ann, your patron,

cared for Our Lady, may you also become a spiritual home to those who are new
to our nation and our city.

Beseeching the intercession of Our Lady, that you and your parishioners
be kept always in the loving care of Her Son, I remain

Very truly yours in Christ,

+C.a.—-—_..agé¢-—d

Edward Cardinal Egan
Archbishop of New York

Reverend George A. Pfundstein
Saint Ann’s Church

142-30 58™ Avenue

Flushing, New York 11355
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St. Ann’s—Seventy-Fifth

BISHOPR'S OFPcc

7S ORECINE J/E e

June 2002

Dear brothers and sisters in the Lord,

It is with great joy that | extend to You my congratulations and
prayerful best wishes on the occasion of the 75th anniversary of the parish
community of St. Ann R, C. Church.

Since the time of Christ, communities of belje ving people have always
followed the Gospel teaching of the Lord Jesus. Here in the Diocese of
Brooklyn, the people of St Ann's parish have maintained this Christian
tradition by their deep faith in the presence of God among us and in their
willingness to worship Him and serve one anotber in love.

For seventy-five years, your parish has been a center of worship, of
communily life, of education, of service to God'’s people. You have made jt
possible for the teaching, sa ving Christ to be present to His people. On this
Joytul occasion, 1 join all of you in thanking God for the man y blessings that
have come to your parish through the bountiful hands of our Hea venly
Father.

My prayer is that Almighty God will continue to bless everyone in St
Ann’s parish and may it always be a true home for people searching to find
the Lord Jesus in their midst
With a most sincere assurance of prayers and good wishes, | am
Sincerely in Christ.

27 ‘

Most Reverend Thomas
Bishop of Brooklyn

aily, D.D.

Anniversary Journal
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Pastor

w oﬂstt %uVau{o Sv. Patricia d’lg L'_n, OP Deacon Saf Licata
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

February 6, 2002

Lam pleased to send warm greetings to the members of St. Ann's Church in
Flushing as you celebrate your 75th anniversary. This milestone provides a
great opportunity to rejoice in your accomplishments and to look back with
fond memories at your service to the people in your community.

America has a strong spiritual foundation, and the celebration of faith is
central to our lives. It gives meaning to our pursuits and provides us with the
strength we need to face the challenges of each new day. I commend your
commitment to provide teaching, comfort. and assistance to local individuals
and families.

May your community continue to grow in faith and friendship. Also, may
the love that you share with others be a reflection of the common values we

all share.

Laura joins me in sending best wishes for a memorable celebration.

Anniversary Journal




Our Parish History

Some may remember and others might have to imagine a drastically different parish
community of 75 years ago. While Flushing was settled by the Dutch dating back to as early as 1634,
by the early 1900’s its population included people from various European countries, all immigrants and
children of immigrants. They settled in Queens County, which had been established in 1663, one of
the 10 original counties in the State of New York. In its early days, Queens County extended far
beyond its present boundaries to include all of what is now Nassau and some of present-day Suffolk.
For the most part, these settlers were farmers and most of Queens County consisted of large farms.

Queensboro Hill is a community within the community of Flushing, which is one of the 23 com-
munities that comprise Queens County today. According to the most recent U.S. Census, Queensboro
Hill has a population of 15,402, while Flushing’s recorded population is 80,347. The boundaries of
Queensboro Hill are generally defined as the Queens Botanical Gardens and Kissena Park Corridor to
the North, Cedar Grove/Mount Hebron Cemetery and Queens College to the South, College Point
Boulevard to the West, and Fresh Meadow Lane to the East. With improved public transportation and
the ability of more citizens to obtain automobiles, Queensboro Hill became a desirable place to live as
early as the 1920’s. Local newspapers referred to the area as “Glorious Queensboro Hill" and
“Flushing View” in “Aristocratic Flushing.” Advertising its proximity to Herald Square (a 30-minute com-
mute), lots were selling for anywhere from $300 to $600. Farming had become less profitable, farmers
were selling off the land to developers, and Queensboro Hill was changing its look.

Without television, automobiles, video games and computers, the lives of the people living in
Queensboro Hill centered around their work, their families and their Church. People from Queensboro
Hill traveled long distances — to St. Michael’s in downtown Flushing, or to St. Leo’s in Corona, to attend
Sunday Mass. Queensboro Hill’s people sought a church of their own, a place to gather and worship,
a center of activity for their community. Thus in April 1925, Michael A. McConnell, a resident of
Queensboro Hill, made a request to Brooklyn's Bishop Thomas E. Molloy for a new parish to be estab-
lished in Queensboro Hill. Two years later, Bishop Molloy granted the request and the parish of St. Ann
was established to serve the 138 families living in Queensboro Hill. Reverend Thomas Casey was
assigned as pastor of the new parish.

The first Church and rectory were situated in a farmhouse owned by Mr. Clark. The farm-
house was located on a dirt road in the vicinity of what would be 141st Street and North Hempstead
Turnpike (now Booth Memorial Avenue). Across from Clark’s farmhouse was the Brant farmhouse.
East of what is now 146th Street, the Schumacher farm extended to beyond 1 60" Street, from North
Hempstead Turnpike to Horace Harding Boulevard (now the Long Island Expressway). The local gro-
cers, Bohack and the A & P, obtained fresh produce from the Schumacher farm. Some of the local
land was not as fertile, and a sand pit existed in the area where St. Ann’s Church was actually built.
Brick manufacturers used the sand in the pit to mix with cement and make cement blocks.

~ Father Casey lived upstairs in the Clark farmhouse, and Mass was celebrated downstairs in

the living room/dining room area. Adults would sit on folding chairs while the children sat on the steps,
peering through the spindles to see and listen to Mass. On warm days, the doors and windows would
be left open, and Mass could be heard from the porch or lawn. Mrs. Marie Gay recalls receiving First
Communion at the farmhouse, but having to travel to St. Michael’s for Confirmation instruction. Marie
remembers that the Bishop refused to come to the farmhouse for so few Confirmation candidates. Jo-
‘;e!')” _!'AYOHS_ recaffs. however, that Bishop Molloy did come to the farmhouse to officiate at Confirma-
; ;n. _f i_re‘B;.?hops chauﬁ’eur was a ventriloguist, and gave the Holy Spirit some tough competition for
e children’s attention. Marie recalls that there was an old organ in the farmhouse that they would
pump by hand. Mrs. Eugenia Campion was the organist and choir leader. Mrs. Gay also remembers




St. Ann’s—Seventy-Fifth

St. Ann’s Church as seen from Booth Memorial Avenue in the early 30’s. As re-
called by one of the parishioners that St. Ann’s Church was built on a sandy soil.

Presented to Reverend Thomas Casey, St. Ann’s First Pastor by Monsignor
E.J. Donnelly V.F.L.L.D., Pastor of St Michael's, on Sunday August 19, 1928 on
the occasion of the first sod of earth turned for the building of St. Ann’s Church.

Birth of St. Ann's Church

Anniversary Journal
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chasing mice from the organ. Mr. Lyons noted that Susan Broonell and Mrs. O’Reilly also played the
old organ and participated at the early Masses. Some of the earliest altar servers include Joseph Ly-
ons, Tommy Gilchrist, Jimmy and Dave Dikeman and Larry and Carroll Crilley.

What was going on in the world while the Parish of St. Ann was in its infancy? Charles Lind-
bergh arrived in Paris on May 27, 1927 after completing the first nonstop flight between New York and
Paris; Al Jolsen starred in The Jazz Singer, the first full length “talkie” movie; Babe Ruth hit 60 home
runs during the Yankees’ reqular season, and the Yanks won the World Series that year, sweeping
Pittsburgh. The Holland Tunnel, connecting Manhattan and Jersey City, was opened on November 13;
the cost of a stamp was two cents; and Calvin Coolidge announced that he would not seek reelection
in 1928.

On August 19, 1928, Monsignor E.J. Donnelly, Pastor of St. Michael’s in Flushing, presented a
trowel to Father Casey. On that occasion and with that trowel, Father Casey turned the first bit of sod,
a symbolic beginning of the building of St. Ann’s Church. Construction continued through 1929 and
the structure that is St. Ann’s Church was built to seat 500 people. The cost was $52,000. Although no
permanent streets had been built, Father Casey had a special road cut from North Hempstead Turn-
pike so that the parishioners had access to the Church. That road later became 146" Street and the
Church is situated on 146" Street and what is now 58" Avenue. The building site was part of Mr.
Clark’s farmland and he donated the land to the Parish. He requested that the Parish be named in
honor of his mother, Ann. Since the Church was situated on Queensboro Hill, rising 81 feet above sea
level, it is commonly referred to as St. Ann’s-on-the-Hill. The Church is a brown and yellow frame
structure, 70 feet wide by 90 feet long. It has a well-pronounced peaked roof, topped by a bell tower
and cross. There are no bells.

According to the green-covered book, Priests and Parishes of the Diocese of Brooklyn 1890-
1944, St. Ann’s Church was dedicated on June 8, 1930. During the same period, St. Kevin’s was built
in 1926 on farmland in Auburndale. The Church was originally a two-family house on 194" Street. The
Parish of St. Mary (St. Mary’s Nativity) was also established in 1926. The first Mass was celebrated in
a hotel, then located at 160" Street and 46" Avenue. The Diocese was growing.

Some of St. Ann’s original parishioners still live and worship in the Parish. They remember Fa-
ther Casey and his routine of visiting his dear parishioners. They would feed him and give him coal.
The local butcher gave him chopped meat and sausage. On the heels of the Church’s construction
came the Great Depression. It lasted from 1930 to 1939. The prices of stocks fell 40%; 9,000 banks
went out of business; nine million savings accounts were wiped out; 86,000 businesses failed and

wages were decreased by an average of 60%. Unemployment jumped to 256%, leaving 15 million peo-
ple jobless.

_ While greatly affecting our parishioners, the Depression did not discourage them from continu-
ing with the construction of the Church. In 1932, the front steps and the stone wall around the Church
were completed. At that time, the priests lived in a house at 139-46 58" Avenue, next to Juliet and
Thor_nas Faraone’s home. St. Ann’s Rectory was custom-built in 1937 and purchased by Reverend
David O'Donovan, St. Ann's second pastor. The Rectory Annex, next door to the Rectory, was pur-
chased from its former residents during Father Cunningham's tenure.

The Building- Inside the Church there are four main beam structures connected at the apex of the
Ch_Uf‘;:h. The beams meet forty plus feet above the pews and support the nave, the main body of the
building.  Each beam structure is triangular in shape and is seemingly decorated with multiple metal
J:J{ares that have a finish that looks like pewter. The plates are used to fasten thirteen interconnected
fangular supports: six symmetrical on the right and six on the left, and a common triangular support in

{he .f_m'dd{e. This complex yet functional intricacy provides a distinctive architectural character to the
Interior of the Church.
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used as a sacrificial offering. Directly above the altar is a painting of the Holy Spirit over a globe of the
Earth. In back of the altar, above the crucifix, is a stained-glass window depicting the Last Supper. On
sunny days, the window is illuminated, and the inscription “In Memory of Joseph A. and Ernest A. Sta-
pleton” can be clearly noted.

the beholder.

The glorious declaration “Sanctus, Sanctus” reminds the congregation that they are, as al-
ways, in the presence of God and are called to give Him praise,

Outside of the sanctuary, on the left side of the Church, is a delicately carved wooden statue of
the Blessed Mother in a serene Standing praying position. On the right, the Tabernacle sits on a table.
Immediately below the Tabernacle is a carved bas-relief pelican with her two young babies. The peli-
can symbolizes Jesus Christ, who nourishes us in the Eucharist with His blood; for the pelican nurtures
its young with her own blood.

Mary. That center window is inscribed with the words “In Memory of Anna Becker.” On lop of the al-
coves altar are statues of St. Theresa the Little Flower, the Sacred Heart of Jesus and the Infant of
Prague. A statue of St. Anthony stands on the far right of the alcove and bears a plate signifying that
Anna Salerno donated it.

the journey that Christ took for us.

The Music- One of our parish’s prized possessions is its organ, located in the choir loft, which was
custom-made for St. Ann’s. It was built in 1928 by Midner Losh, Inc. of Merrick, Long Island. Mrs.

whose names she does not recall, However, the voices will never be forgotten. Mrs. Forbes Joined the
choir in the mid-1960’s and continues to bless us with her talent loday. After Harry Schmidt departed
as organ-master, Kevin Faughey took over and also directed the choir. The parish then enjoyed the

Anniversary Journal
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St. Ann with her daughter our Blessed Mother
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talented voice and direction of Denise Maineri. Nancy Ayers succeeded Denise. The best was yet to
come. One of the first official acts of Father Pfundstein was to hire Julia Lovett Sergi as the Parish
music director. Under Julia’s quidance, several parishioners participated as Leaders of Song during the
late 1980’s and early 1990’s. Then Jim Sergi joined the parish staff as the official cantor and Leader of
Song. Julia accompanies Jim on the organ during the Masses on Saturdays and Sundays and for other
special and solemn occasions. In addition, Julia directs a children’s choir (the Hilltop Choir) who sing
each Sunday at the Family Mass, an adult choir, who sing during all of the holyday celebrations and
commemorations, and together, Jim and Julia have inspired the congregation to praise God in song.

Over the past five years, the organ has been rebuilt and its original magnificent musical quality
has been restored. The cost of the renovation was $30,000. The money was raised by Julia and Jim’s
giving numerous concerts and by funds from the Alive in Hope Campaign to which many parishioners
contributed. At the entrance of the church is a button for a bell that would ring in the choir loft to signal
the organist to start playing, pushing a button on the side of the organ would cause a bell to ring in the
sacristy, letting the priest know it was time to begin Mass. That system is no longer used; Julia has a
rearview mirror!

Although our organ is quite a treasure, St. Ann’s musical history has also included various
other talented musicians. For almost twenty years, St. Ann’s celebrated a folk Mass each Sunday, fea-
turing popular music played on the guitar. While there existed an official “folk group,” the leaders, play-
ers and voices changed over the course of time. To try to name all would only invite omission; suffice
it to say it was a great addition during changing times. On special occasions, especially during the
Easter observances, bugles, drums and tambourines add a tone of excitement and joy to the musical
program at St. Ann’s.

The Ministries- Our Parish has been blessed since its inception by the quality and quantity of its
staff. Each of our Pastors has had an important mission and each has succeeded in accomplishing it.
Rev. Thomas Casey arrived in 1927 and left St. Ann’s in 1934. He oversaw the formation of the
parish, the building of the Church and officiated at all of St. Ann’s firsts.” He was instrumental in
helping his parishioners to organize Christian societies, and he gave religious instructions fo those
preparing for the sacraments.

Father Casey dealt with the local politicians, had roads cut and paved, and dealt with the reali-
ties of a growing community. He was at St. Ann’s when the economy began to decline in the early
1930’s, and lent support and comfort to those families who were struggling with the situation. In 1934,
Rev. David O’Donovan replaced Father Casey as Pastor, and continued to develop the new St. Ann's
Parish. Father O'Donovan was here through the remainder of the depression years and then through
qu/d War Il. A bronze plaque, commemorating parishioners who served, died and were wounded
dyr/ng World War Il, is mounted on the wall in the back of the Church. In 1942, Rev. Charles M. Cun-
ningham arrived to assist Father O'Donovan. The population of the parish was increasing rapidly and
the Bishop realized that one priest could no longer attend to the needs of the parish.

The neighborhood changed during the 40’s. Block after block of attached houses were
erected; returning soldiers were able to purchase homes and came to Queens. St. Ann’s welcomed
all, and the Church was filled at every Mass. Father O’'Donovan moderated the parish societies: the
Wom(;n’s Guild (predecessor of the Rosary Altar Society) and the Holy Name Society. Religious in-
Struction classes grew and were taught by visiting Sisters from other parishes and by some lay people.

Many .Df our parfsirfoners sent their children to other parishes to attend Catholic school. This was a
thorn in the side of Father Cunningham.

When Father O'Donovan left St. Ann’s in 1949, Father Cunningham became pastor. He was
by Rev. 4nthony Powers, who had arrived at St. Ann’s in 1945, and by Rev. Raymond Dun-
signed to St. Ann's in 1946. Almost immediately upon his appointment as pastor, Fa-
m focused on building a parish school. He recruited several parishioners to assist him

assistec

don, who was as
ther Cunningha
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in raising the needed funds. There were annual bazaars, lots of “chance books,” dinner dances and
door-to-door solicitations. While some believe that there was no tuition in the early days of the schoo/,
a great part of the funds used to build the school were obtained by Father Cunningham’s promising a
Catholic education in return for a pledge (donation). His efforts were rewarded when the school
opened in 1954. It had cost $650,000. Father Cunningham supervised the construction and negotiatecd
with the Diocese for everything the school needed. He welcomed the original faculty, a group of Sis-
ters from the Congregation of St. Joseph, led by Sister Modwena, our first principal. Ten years later, a
convent was built for the Sisters who had been living on the third floor of the school.

During Father Cunningham'’s tenure as pastor, which continued until 1969, many dedicated
and talented curates joined him in ministering to the needs of the parish. Father Powers trained the
altar boys, who had to learn the Latin responses and prayers as well as the ringing of the bells. All of
the priests were actively involved in the parish's organizations. Father Powers was instrumental in or-
ganizing the Blessed Virgin Mary Sodality and Father Dundon taught confraternity classes to teenag-
ers on Friday nights. His job was very difficult; all they really came for was the dancing. There were
three daily Masses and eight Masses on Sunday (six in Church and two in the auditorium). Rev. Ray-
mond W. Stafford replaced Father Powers in 1960; Rev. Francis J. Seeger replaced Father Dundon in
1961.

Another huge responsibility fell to our priests in 1957 when the Salvation Army opened the
Booth Memorial Medical Center, a 210-bed general care hospital and maternity home. Since the hospi-
tal was actually within the boundaries of our Parish, our priests were constantly called to administer the
sacraments to the sick and dying. Today, meeting the spiritual needs of the hospital’s staff and patients
is shared by other parishes in our “cluster.” Clusters are groups of parishes that combine resources to
provide services which may not be needed in one particular parish, but may be needed by only a few
in many parishes. For example, in a cluster of nine parishes, there may exist an Italian Mass, a Korean
Mass, a Chinese Mass, an Urdu Mass, a Spanish Mass, etc. Parishioners from any of the nine par-
Ishes may attend any of these masses. The formation of the clusters has proved an efficient way to
share ministries and meet parishioners’ needs. Clusters came into existence as a result of the 1993
Synod of the Diocese. St. Ann’s, however, once again on the right track, had participated with other
local parishes in informal “cluster” meetings since the late 80’s.

Thanks to the research of Norma Ferringo, it has been documented that Local Law #25,
adopted on June 1, 1964, officially changed the name of North Hempstead Turnpike to Booth Memorial
Avenue. Many parishioners were upset and inconvenienced by the change. Stationery needed to be
changed, maps had to be altered and giving and receiving directions became more confusing than
ever. Almost forty years later, some parishioners still receive mail addressed to North Hempstead
Turnpike. Many are pondering whether the Avenue's name will be changed again, now that the Hospi-
tal is known as the New York Hospital Medical Center of Queens. The historian who writes for the
100th Anniversary will have to update us.

In the wake of the Ecumenical Council, held in the mid-1960's, St. Ann’s, along with all
churches, was called upon to make many changes, both liturgical and physical. The Latin Mass was
abandoned, and the congregation instructed on broader participation in the celebration of the Eucha-
rist. The altar was turned to face the worshipers. It was an appropriate time to do some renovations.
Following the mandates of Pope John and Brooklyn’s Bishop Mugavero, Father Cunningham sought to
put a new face on St. Ann’s.

After twenty years of serving St. Ann’s Church and its people, and fifty years in God’s service,
Father Cunningham celebrated his Golden Anniversary in 1969. He retired shortly after the anniver-
sary, contemplating joining the mission of Apollo 11 and perhaps a walk on the moon with Neil Arm-
strong. It was an important year. Richard Nixon and Spiro Agnew had been in office since January.
Many of the young men of our parish were fighting in Viet Nam. The Jets won the Super Bowl, the
Mets won the World Series, Mario Puzo wrote The Godfather and Simon and Garfunkel won the
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Grammy for "Mrs. Robinson.” In August, more than half a million young people gathered at Woodstock,
NY to promote peace.

In recognition of Father Cunningham’s contributions to the Parish, especially to the School, the
gymnasium was dedicated to him on the occasion of his anniversary, at which time the gym was re-
named Cunningham Hall. Father Cunningham stayed here at St. Ann’s as Pastor Emeritus until he

died in May 1989.

When Rev. Francis X. O’Sullivan was assigned to our parish in 1969, he continued the imple-
mentation of the Vatican Il changes. Father Cunningham assisted with the renovation of the Sanctuary
to conform to the new requirements. Later, Father O’Sullivan completed the redecoration of other ar-
eas of the Church and installed new carpeting throughout. The rectory basement was finished to pro-
vide a Religious Education Center and two Parish Meeting Rooms. In 1976, the exterior of the Church
was painted. Father O'Sullivan recognized that his parishioners had various needs and he made great
efforts to meet them. When Rev. Raymond F. Rau was assigned to St. Ann’s in 1974, an ltalian Mass
was instituted. This tradition continued with Rev. Ettore Floretta assuming the responsibility after Fa-
ther Rau left. For some time thereafter, the Scalabrini Fathers from Staten Island would travel here on
Sundays to celebrate the ltalian Mass. As the population of the parish changed, attendance at this
Mass decreased, and eventually the Italian Mass was abandoned. The Folk Mass was also introduced
during this period, and the Family Liturgy Committee established with the guidance and encourage-

ment of Rev. Thomas P. Darragh.

Father O’Sullivan loved the Blessed Mother and often visited the school, handing out rosaries
to all of the children and sharing with them his devotion to Mary. He loved the children, and was con-
cerned about the religious education of all of them. The school could no longer take on the responsibil-
ity of religious education for the public school students and so Father O'Sullivan hired our first Reli-
gious Education Coordinator in 1972. This first DRE was Sister Mary Anne Cornell, a member of the
Sisters of Charity of Halifax. Sister Mary Conroy, C.S.J., Sister Mary Ash, O.P., Sister Joan Hackett,
C.S.J. and Mrs. Lorraine Hissinger succeeded to the task over the years until September 2000. Not
only did these devoted women coordinate classes, make all of the arrangements for the preparation
and receiving of the sacraments of First Eucharist, First Penance and Confirmation, but they also over-
saw the religious nursery program, which provided early education training for four-year olds. The
R.C.ILA. has also grown in recent years, providing training for adults who wish to receive the sacra-
ments. In September 2000, Sister Patricia Anglin, O.P. replaced Lorraine Hissinger as Director of Reli-
gious Education. She has undertaken the task with the same energy and dedication as her predeces-
sors. Sister Pat is assisted by Nancy Guiliani, her secretary, and a wonderful staff of office assistants
and Catechists who aid her in accomplishing this important mission.

‘ Father O'Sullivan always expressed his gratitude to his staff and applauded the wonderful as-
Sistants who worked with him throughout his term as pastor: Rev. John J. McNulty arrived in 1977,
Re\{. Arthur Purcell joined the staff in 1979 and Rev. Ignatius A. Catanello (now Bishop Catanello) was
assigned to St. Ann’s in 1981. In 1983 Rev. James G. Sickler became part of the team. Even though
the malke-up of the parish was starting to change, St. Ann's remained a busy center of the community.
Each of the priests carried out a multitude of assignments, each one supervised by Father O'Sullivan.
As a result of illness, Father O'Sullivan retired in 1987. He stayed at St. Ann's until his death in 1989.

Bisho Rev Ggorge A. Pfundstein, our'_cqrrenr pastor, was assigned to St. Ann’s in 1987. Just as the

i r.g w‘,’b jnnng Father George for this job, George Steinbrenner was hiring Billy Martin for the fifth

i f;nﬁ_:.)‘;:ge _the NY Yankees. And as Faﬂ_?er Pfundstein strove to modernize the financial aspects

Whils - ;{.;:m_ with the use of a computer, a_B;H Gates had become microcomputing’s first billionaire.

i r]'?{f Pﬁ.‘n_wdstem was acquainting himself with his new environment, Margaret Thatcher be-

L Ha’ Br.-{;sh Prime Minister to win three elections, Dennis Conner regained the America’s Cup
S, and “Black Monday" marked the stock market crash of 1987.

The old adage that behind every good man is a good woman is definitely true at St. Ann’s.
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Although Father Tom Darragh began the ministry of Lector in 1973, Father Pfundstein has
been the force behind the overwhelming involvement of the laity in the ministries of the Church, Under
Father Pfundstein’s leadership, parishioners have enrolled in training seminars, sponsored by the Lijt-
urgy Committee, to become Eucharistic Ministers, Lectors, Ushers and Catechists. Lay people now

year, Eucharistic Ministers are dispensed to New York Hospital (formerly Booth Memorial Medical Cen-
ter) to distribute Holy Communion to patients.

ous in both attending and donating to school- and church-sponsored events. Under Sister Josephine's
direction, the Outreach Program found food for the hungry, clothing for the ragged, shelter for the

Shortly after Father Pfundstein's arrival, he launched a Restoration Campaign to raise money
to restore and repair the Church, the school, the rectories and the convent. His predecessors had let
the “plant” fall into disrepair. Over $750,000 was raised and the renovations began. Most impressively,
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children for the Sacrament of First Penance and began the tradition of the blessing of animals on the
feast of St. Francis of Assisi.

Besides being a trendsetter in the area of altar servers, St. Ann’s was and continues to be one
of the only parishes in the Diocese with a female sexton. Julia Shea was the sexton while Father
O'Donovan was pastor in the late 30’s and early 40’s and Julie Faraone ably performed the task from
1962 through 1985. Today, Melinda Molina tackles that job with great care and energy, and our Church
is always appropriately decorated and well equipped with whatever is needed for the instant celebra-
tion. Recently, Boanerges (Frank) Rosero has come on board as chief maintenance engineer for the
parish. He, together with Frank Bruno and Victor Brocchini the latest of many volunteer retirees, lend
their time and talents tending to much of the Church’s structural maintenance. Mr. Rosero is a wel-
come addition in the ongoing effort to keep all of our parish buildings in good repair.

In 1994, Father Sickler, who had served the parish for 11 years, and who had shared his great
wit and sense of drama with us, was reassigned to Brooklyn. Rev. Joseph N. Grisaitis, hailing from St.
Anastasia’s in Douglaston, arrived to take his place. Father Grisaitis was known for his gentle manner
and caring ways. He also became quite famous when, as Bing Crosby, he sang in one of the parish
productions. When Father Grisaitis became ill in February 2001, the entire parish was saddened and
Father Grisaitis was in everyone’s prayers. It was God’s will to take him on July 1, 2001. His wavy
white hair and his constant assurance of God’s love for each of us will never be forgotten.

Father Pfundstein and his Associate Pastors have worked through the years to make St. Ann’s
a prayer-filled community. For several years, Lenten programs have been offered to assist parishion-
ers in preparing for Easter and/or returning to the sacraments. Vespers are celebrated each Sunday
evening during Lent and Advent, providing an opportunity for extra prayer and praising God in these
holy seasons. For three years now, the Disciples in Mission program has been ongoing at St. Ann’s.
People meet on-site or in other parishioners’ homes to discuss religious issues, the scriptures, and the
application of the scriptures to life today. This program has grown from about 50 participants three
years ago, to almost 300 participants. It is a wonderful opportunity to acquaint oneself with one’s
neighbors and with one’s Christianity. Father Pfundstein meets with each group on a regular basis.
Although designed as a Lenten program, the Disciples in Mission meet at other times of the year and
are involved in creating ways to spread the program to others.

In 1996, at the behest of Bishop Daily, Father Pfundstein asked his congregation to support a
diocesan-wide campaign called "Alive in Hope.” The funds raised were primarily used to assist the Dio-
cese in providing many programs for the people of Brooklyn and Queens. However, a certain portion of
the funds raised was given back to the parish for its own purposes. Again, St. Ann’s parishioners re-
sponded to the extent that all goals were exceeded. Some of the funds were used for the organ’s reno-
vation. The Church got new doors, the school’s bricks were pointed and many other needed repairs
Were completed.

During the summer of 1995 Father John Francis came from Pakistan fo St. Ann’s as a relief for
our vacationing pastor and assistant pastor. He had been working in the Pakistani community and
heeded a place to live and pray. The following year, his nephew, Father Anthony Sikandar, arrived at
St. Ann's. His assignment was at first temporary, as he had been trained in Pakistan, and had to obtain
approval to be employed by the Diocese of Brooklyn. Father Anthony obtained that approval, acquired
h-'s‘ green card, and has been here ever since, undertaking many of the duties of the parish, and minis-
tering to the Pakistani population. He has brought his friends to our Church, where they participate in
our Easter Vigil celebration and where they celebrate Mass in Urdu each Sunday. Father Anthony has
also turned the yard of the rectory into the Garden of Eden, and has coaxed a fig tree to grow there.
’_"fe paints out that the fig is the only fruit that Jesus ever ate. He has also coaxed many of the children
Into serving Mass, and has taken over the training and assignment of the altar servers. Father Anthony

recem‘iy obtained his driver’s license and is delighted that so many other drivers greet him daily by
honking their horns.
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In the spring of 2001 Rev. Robert Blauvelt was assigned to St. Ann's to fill the void that Father
Grisaitis’ illness had created. Father Bob has started a prayer crusade in the parish, challenging the
congregation to better their lives with increased prayer and good deeds. He was particularly effective in
comforting us in the wake of the tragedy of September 11th. His words, as well as his tears, demon-
strate his compassion and understanding. Father Bob is also a party person. In mid-December, he
brought the parish together for a wonderful Christmas celebration. Father Bob's homilies, colored with
his own experiences, offer hope and spiritual refreshment at a time when they are much needed.
Though here for only a short time, Father Bob has become a welcome addition to St. Ann's Catholic
Christian traditions.

As St. James instructed us in his short but poignant Epistle to the Whole World, “faith without
good works is dead.” Father Pfundstein and his dedicated ministers have indeed brought life to the
faith that is practiced at St. Ann's.

The School- in September 1954 Father Cunningham’s great dream was realized when the doors of
St. Ann School opened to its first classes. Five young Sisters of St. Joseph, supervised by our first
principal, Sister M. Modwena, arrived to assume the task of educating 332 boys and girls in grades 1
through 6. The new school was literally bursting with children, as classrooms were only available on
the first floor and the front of the second floor. Construction was not complete on the west end of the
second floor; the sisters lived on the third floor.

The Sisters who began at St. Ann's had unlimited energy. They devoted themselves to educat-
ing the whole child. Religion was a major subject and learning the rituals of the Church was manda-
tory. The children attended the 9:00 Mass in the school while their parents attended in the Church.

Physical Education did not become part of the school curriculum until John F. Kennedy be-
came President in 1960. Yet the Sisters had their students bending, jumping and stretching right in the
classroom and they were outside playing various games or jumping rope at lunchtime. Plays were al-
ways in rehearsal or production: every child in the school knew how to do the lIrish Jig and Sister
Gerard Maria never stopped collecting coupons. The children were laught well. The success rate was
measured by acceptances to Catholic high schools. For the first several years, everyone made it.
Many of St. Ann's graduates went on to become doctors, lawyers, businessmen, stockbrokers, teach-
ers, civil servants and skilled laborers. Many others Joined the religious life. At least five graduates are
ordained priests: John Tosi (now Monsignor Tosi), Frank Gasparik, Brendan Downing, James Bren-
nan and Gerard Sauer.

In the early years, the school’s population did nothing but grow. As classes were added, the
west end of the second floor was opened. Classes began to split because the numbers of children
were simply too large. By 1956, a combination of fourth and fifth graders comprised one classroom,
with Sister Mary Jacqueline teaching both curricula in the same classroom. By 1957, there were two
fifth grades and from 1961 on, the value of having two eighth grades was recognized and that tradition
followed. There was no room for these classes, however. Plans to build the convent were underway,
funds were raised, loans were taken and finally, in 1964, the convent was opened. Construction was
begun immediately to turn the third floor into classrooms.

The spirit of excellence that was cultivated during St. Ann’s infancy has been embraced by alf
of those who have worked and taught at St. Ann's. After Vatican Il, fewer young people joined the reli-
gious and clergy, and thus teaching Sisters became scarce. Under the guidance of its principals, Sis-
ter M. Modwena, Sister M. Germana, Sister Thomas Agnes, Sister Regina Immaculate, Sister Virginia
McNiff and Sister Rose Veronica, lay teachers were integrated into St. Ann'’s faculty. The first was Mrs.
Neary, who taught third grade in 1958. Soon Mrs. Margherita Doyle, who had been the school’s cross-
ing guard, stepped up to join the faculty. One of St. Ann’s first lay teachers, Mrs. Gertrude Conway,
taught at St. Ann’s for more than 25 years. In 1995, upon Sister Rose’s retiring as principal after
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twenty years, St. Ann’s welcomed its first lay principal, Mrs. Elizabeth Vecchio. Since her retirement,
Mr. Frank Sauro and our present principal, Mr. Robert DiNardo, have administered the school.

St. Ann School will celebrate its 50" Anniversary in 2004. What changes have taken place dur-
ing half a century! With respect to the population, many nations of the world are represented at St.
Ann’s. Children come from all different cultures, speak many different languages and even practice
various religions. The enrollment is just under 300, and includes an Early Childhood class, Kindergar-
ten, and grades one through eight (most grades have two classes). In addition to classrooms for all of
the classes, the school has a library, a gymnasium/auditorium, a cafeteria, a computer room, a science
room, nurses’ office, administrative offices and faculty room.

Great changes have taken place in the area of technology. Almost every classroom has at
least one computer and there is an up-to-date and well-equipped computer lab, initially financed by
many fundraising events and by contributions made by the Conroy Family and others in memory of
Jeffrey Conroy, one of St. Ann’s graduates. Recently, the school has had to institute a technology fee
to cover the costs of constantly updating the hardware and software necessary to keep the lab properly
accessorized.

Just before Mrs. Vecchio retired in June 2000, St. Ann School had received Middle States Ac-
creditation, a status granted to schools that have achieved levels of excellence in many different areas.
A band was started about three years ago, and thanks to Mrs. Rosemary Innis and Miss Jennifer
Jabour, Broadway has returned to Cunningham Hall with productions of “Guys and Dolls” and
“Through the Woods.” The first grades have continued their tradition of presenting a Christmas play
each year, and there are annual Science Fairs, spelling bees, math bees and other competitions. The
school also sponsors an after-school program to assist working parents in caring for their children.

On the first Friday of every month, a special liturgy is celebrated for the children of the school.
Each class has a tumn to prepare for this Mass, and the children are given the opportunity to read the
scriptures, present the Prayer of the Faithful, bring the offertory gifts to the altar and introduce the mu-
sic. The teachers do a wonderful job in preparing the children for these celebrations and for the various
prayer services conducted in school for special occasions. Catholic school education is very much
alive at St. Ann School and the values introduced by the Sisters of St. Joseph continue to positively
affect all who have a relationship with the school.

The only teaching Sister at St. Ann School is Sister Geraldine Cregg, CSJ, who began teach-
ing here in 1969. Sister Geraldine has taught almost everyone in the parish, and for the past several
years, has taught many of the children of her former students. In addition to teaching at St. Ann’s and
In other parishes before that, Sister Geraldine coached softball and acted as secretary for Queensboro
Hill Athletic Association for many years. She has been a vital part of many committees and school or-
ganizations. Currently, she coordinates the parish’s Eucharistic Ministers, participates in both the adult
parish liturgy committee and the children’s liturgy committee, does “hospital duty” as Eucharistic Minis-
ter, acts as lector, and participates in the After School Program. Sister Geraldine also shares the love
of her own biological family and actually knows the names of all of her great-nieces and nephews! Her
good friend, and another of St. Ann's treasures, Sister Saint Colette, passed away in January of this
year. Everyone misses Sister Colette, her lively spirit and generous contributions to the school.

.g’t;l":wt:es- There is no way to fully document all of the activities that have taken place at St. Ann’s
ha Smg ihf?_pasr seventy-five years. Associations and organizations have come and gone; yet the parish
b e-._::): been lacking groups who_ come _foget_her to socialize and to support each other and the
b Wéd oday, there are two very act{ve Senior Cm’lzen. clubs, one that meets on Tuesdays -- the other
his OW.*?f "gdﬁ}’s It was Father Cunningham who first initiated a Senior Citizen club, when he reached
. fft)!‘den qu The‘Semors enjo;_r themselves each week, playing cards and bingo, drinking
T Vac(é !.("‘7" sharing stories and pfannmg outings. Many have traveled to various resorts for mid-
i .IO”_S‘ taken the monthly journey to Atlantic City, celebrated the holidays with parties, had

Ons in the best of restaurants, and have seen all the most popular Broadway shows. Currently,
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Ray Stahl is the president of the Wednesday club, and Lee Franzese is the president of the Tuesday
Golden Age Club.

The Holy Name Society has been in existence since the 1930's. It is a group of men who are
interested in carrying out Catholic traditions among its members, sponsoring retreats and reflections.
welcoming local politicians and others to give instructions and guidance on living Christian lives in an
ever-changing world. The Holy Name Society has been instrumental in many of the fundraising efforts
of the parish, and many of its members are actively involved in the ministries of the Church. Judge
Robert Kohm is its president today.

Similarly, the Rosary Altar Society, originally the Women’s Guild, provides a social environ-
ment for the women of the parish. Enduring the highs and lows of membership and activities, today it
is a vital organization, sponsoring both religious and social outlets for its members. Under the leader-
ship of its president, Nancylee Dikeman, this organization has been revitalized and has grown in its
purpose and commitment. Most importantly, the members offer support and assistance to each other.

Father Stafford was instrumental in organizing many activities for the youth of the parish. His
efforts were continued by other young assistant pastors and by many lay volunteers who donated their
time for the benefit of the children. As early as 1956, St. Ann'’s had a Girl Scout and a Brownie troop.
In the mid-1970's, there were ten Girl Scout Troops. Mrs. Marie Randazzo, a Scout leader for 11 years
and now a teacher at St. Ann’s, fondly remembers camping in tents, tentalows and cabins, traveling to
Williamsburg and to the Poconos, working with the giris for merit badges and marching every Memorial
Day with the VFW and other parish and local associations. In 1962, the teenagers of the parish were
invited to join the Dramatic Society, and a teen club was established in 1970. Then came the Fife,
Drum & Bugle Corps, proudly marching in the St. Patrick's Day and other local parades. One of our
late parishioners, Mr. George Sauer, drove a limousine for celebrities and other VIP’s. Upon mention-
ing the Corps and its intention to march in the St. Patrick’s Day Parade, a passenger named James
Cagney donated $5,000 to purchase uniforms for the members.

Father Tom Darragh moderated the Youth Association during his stay at St. Ann’s in the
1970's. By then, the Association was comprised of Girl Scouts, Boy Scouts, cheerleaders, and the
sports teams. From its inception, St. Ann School became part of CYO, the diocesan sports organiza-
tion for youth. In its early years, the school had basketball, track, baseball and soccer teams partici-
pating in CYO. For twenty years, many of the girls showed their talents as members of the Twirlers.
Today, St. Ann's Sports Association sponsors approximately 100 children each year in competitive bas-
ketball. An instructional clinic has also been established for younger children to learn the basics of the
sport. Many of our teams have reached diocesan championships and play in tournaments throughout
the diocese. Gary Conroy is the Parish Athletic Representative.

The latest addition to St. Ann’s busy hub of activity is a Parents & Me Group, which is directed
by Esther Telgado. Pre-schoolers are invited to attend with a parent each week for exercise, fun and
socialization in the Church basement. The Booth chapter of AA also meets in the Church basement
twice a week. There is something for everyone at St. Ann’s.

Naming names is a dangerous thing, and so we have not attempted to credit all the wonderful
parishioners who have been instrumental in providing their services to our parish, lest we commit a
serious sin of omission. The Journal Committee recognizes that each and every member of our parish
is important, everyone is appreciated and no one is intentionally slighted. Therefore, you will forgive us
if your name was not mentioned.

CONGRATULATIONS TO ST. ANN’S ON THRIVING AND SURVIVING ITS FIRST SE VENTY-FIVE
YEARS! God help all of us and all who come after us in keeping the faith alive here for at least
another seventy-five and. . .

GOD BLESS AMERICA!
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St. Unn’s Onganization

Religious Education Office
Sr. Patricia Anglin, O.P.
Director of Religious Education

St. Vincent DePaul
Thomas Glennon

Holy Name Society
Robert Kohm
President

Golden Age Club
Lee Franzese
President

Hilltop & Adult Choir
Julia Sergi
Director of Music

Ushers
Frank Bruno

Mommy & Me Group
Esther Telgado

Sports Association
Gary Conroy
Parish Athletic Representative

Booth AA Group

Parish Outreach Program
Deacon Sal Licata
Director

Pakistani Apostolate Community
Reverend Anthony Sikandar
Chaplin

Rosary Society
Nancylee Dikeman
President

Wednesday Seniors Club
Raymond Stahl
President

Lectors
Pat Allaire

Eucharistic Ministers
Sr. Geraldine Cregg, C.S.J.

Children Liturgy Committee
Maureen Mohr
Coordinator

Adult Liturgy Committee
Sr. Geraldine Cregg, C.S.J.
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The Clevgy of St. un’s Chuvch
PASTORS
Rev. Thomas Casey 1927-1934
Rev. David A. O'Donovan 1934-1949
Rev. Charles M. Cunningham 1949-1969*
Rev. Francis X. O'Sullivan 1969-1987

Rev. George A. Pfundstein 1987-PRESENT

* arrived at St. Ann in 1942

Assistants
Rev. Anthony F. Powers 1945-1960
Rev. Raymond J. Dundon 1946-1961
Rev. Raymond W. Stafford 1960-1974
Rev. Francis J. Seeger 1961-1969
Rev. Raymond F. Rau 1974-1976
Rev. Thomas P. Darragh 1972-1979
Rev. Ettore Floretta 1976-1980
Rev. John J. MecNulty 1977-1988
Rev. Arthur Purcell 1979-1983
Rev. Ignatius A. Catanello 1981-1987
Rev. James G. Sickler 1983-1994
Rev. John J. Maduri 1987-1989
Msgr. John Johnston 1988-1989
Rev. Bartholomew Egan 1989-1993
Rev. Joseph T. Vu 1991-1995
Rev. Joseph N. Grisaitis 1994-2001
Rev. Anthony Sikandar 1996-Present
Rev. Robert W. Blauvelt 2001-Present
-
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Telephone: 718-463-1238 Fax: 718 539-6678

St. Unn’s Schoal

142-45 58" Road
Flushing, NY 11355

MIDDLE STATES ACCREDITED

1954-1960
1960-1962
1962-1964
1964-1970
1970-1975
1975-1995
1995-2000
2000-2001
2001- Present

Maria Alleluia

Catherine Byrne

Joseph Berardi

Daniel Considine
Elizabeth Cuccia Atkinson
Mary Driscoll

Mary Farragher Ryker
Rosemary Hale

Maureen Hellman

Diane Jaklitsch

Francine Kelleher
Kathleen Leonard

Lucy Mihulka

Eileen Magillagan

Patricia McGlinchey
Andrea Noono Negri
Theresa O’Brien
Bernadette Pappas Bruno
Christine Rubing

Elena Lerner

Nancy Sullivan

Anne Hutchinson

Vivian Valvano

Jennifer Sanchez
Elizabeth Townes Valente

Principals

Sister Mary Modwena Rochford

Sister Germana Lyons

Sister Thomas Agnes Walsh
Sister Regina Immaculate McHugh

Sister Virginia McNiff

Sister Rose Veronica Viceconte
Mrs. Elizabeth Ann Vecchio

Frank Sauro
Robert DiNardo

Fast Lay Faculty

Maryalis Adams
Rosemary Bambrick
Alice Bonevich

Fran Conti

Bernice Cuningham
Deborah Dudas
Catherine Guarnera
Christina Haley
Carol Ann Hutchison
Christine Kimball
Richard Kraus
Carol Lee

Lauren Micillo
Evelyn Margraf
Ellen Melore
Theresa O’Keefe
Suzanne Pallai

Jay Jabour

Vincent Scire

Philip Tufano

Anne Quigg

Eileen Collins

Joan Loiocuno Schwern
Suzanne Knipps
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Eleanor Angone
Elissa Benedetti
Ann Collins
Gertrude Conway
Marie DePalo
Diane Ehrhardt
Pat Brzozowski
Maureen Hargraves
Jean Marie Juliano
Carol Kineski
Kathryn Leavens
Anna Lupoli
Pamela McCabe
Camille lovino
Elena Nickerson
Marylou Osmers
Catherine Pisani
Dorothy Peitler
Michael Satira
Pamela Wisnewski
Lorraine Hissinger
Victoria Hart
Margarita Doyle
Grace Spinatto
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St. Unn’s Schaol

Puesent Staff

Sabrina Fini - Kgn

Meg Newby — 1°

Terry Ring - 2@

Rosalie Arcos - 3™

Janet Forster 4"

Pat Neubert - 5

Jennifer Jabour — 6"

Pat Marsala — 7"

Louis Soriano — 8th

Lillian Vito — Reading

Kathy Marra — Secretary

Sr. Colette Gribbon (deceased)
Matilda locco — (transferred) Guidance
Francoise Longchamps -School Nurse

Annette Amaya — Pre-K

Sr. Geraldine Cregg — 1
Marie Randazzo — 3"
Rosemary Innes- Librarian
Melinda Molina — 4"
Megan Gillen — 5

Andrea Shea — 7"

Linda Brough — 8"

Ria Liberatos (not in photo)} Guidance
Joanne Masellj — Computer

Gail Fereance - Finance

Shawn Carson (not in photo)- 3°
Michelle Buzescu — Gym Teacher
Robert DiNardo — Principal
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Sisters of, St. Jaseph, C.S.5.

Santa Maria Carlino
Catherine Anita Kelly
Paul Francis Kugler
Saint Raphael Poole
Mary Agnesine Mullen
Miriam Gertrude Lloyd
Joan Lucie Roccasalvo
Antoinette Marie Keyes
Mary Gregory Dempsey
Mary Geraldine Cunningham
Mary Elizabeth Kelly
Maureen A. Montgomery
Agnes Lucille Canavan
Mary Graziella Connor
Geraldine Theresa Cregg
Dorothy Ellen Marnell
Mary Graziella Connor

S Miriam Assumpta

Rita Maria McCauley
Dorothy Eileen Maher
Dorothy Mary Geiger
Regina de Lourdes Williams
Helen Elizabeth Schnell
Mary Josephine Keyes

James Liguori

Mary Catherine Leclair
Mary Jacqueline McDermott
Grace Alphonsa

Jean Madeline Murphy
Grace Elizabeth Harley
Marie Lucy Sullivan
Gloria Lydia Agnese
Regina Immaculate McHugh
Catherine Mary Tracey
Veronica Murtha

Grace Regina Kildea
Clare Lawrence Byrne
Mary Alonzo Boyan

Julia Veronica Hannon
Margaret Mary Faherty
Brigid Marie Crowe

Rose Veronica Viceconte
Mary Loretta Conroy
Saint Colette Gribbin
Joan Marie Hackett
Catherine Murita

Joann Penkava
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The 1st First Communion Class on the steps of Mr. Clark’s farmhouse
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Where Queens Worships

Plans for the opening of St,
. Ann's Parocizl Schoal In the
Queensbore  HIl  sectlon  of
Flushing were belng completed
today By the Rev, Charles M.
Cunningham, pastor, and olher
ollicials in the diocese.

The hew 3850,000 elementary
school—localed on the north
side of 5t, Ann's Roman Ca-
tholic Church on 146th Stireet
between 58Lh and 59th Avenues
—will begin enrolling children
In  September, according to
Paster Cunningham,

Registration for the first
term will be limited to about
250 youngslers, but later en-
rollments are Lo be Jncreased
until the school reaches its
capacity of 700 pupils in kinder-
garlen to the sixth grade,
Pastor Cunningham declared,

The youngsters will be
taughl by Sisters of the Order
of St. Joseph who will llve in
the new structure until a par-
Ish convent is built,

. v

THE NEW SCHOOL sym-
bolizes the rapid development
of St. Ann's parish, founded
Jjn March, 1927, by 138 Flush-
Ing famllies under the super-
Vision of the Rev. Thomas

Casey, now serving as pastor
of St. Camillus’ Roman Ca-
tholic Church in Rockaway
Beach.

Diocesan records show that
members of St,
Ing congregatlon attended mass
in an old farmhouse located In
the wvicinity of Neorth Hemp-
stead turnpike and 147th street.
However, it wasn't long before
the parishoners had ralsed
enough money to purchase
land and begin construction of
the present 500-seat church
building, completed at a cost
of $32,000 In the Fall of 1928,

First mass in the attractive
brown and yellow frame church
—known to many Flushing resl-
dents &s “St. Ann's on the
Hill"—was offered on Christ-
mas Eve that same year. Since
the church at that time was.
surrounded by farmland, Pastor
Qasay hod a special road cut
from North Hempstead turn-
Plke to bring his flock to the
dedlcatory servn:e y

o

N lrLBmHRY, 1934, the
Rev, Casey was transferred to
Vlsltatinu Church In Brooklyn
and the Rev. David O'Donovan
Was assigned to replace him as
:\E:d of St, Ann's growing par-
s

The church reclory .nt 14.2-30
'<

Ann's found- .

REV, CHARLES CUNNINGHABM
Pastor Since 1952

S58th avenue was purchased in
1937, during Pastor O’Donavan’s
elght-year tenure. Originally a
parishoner’s home, It has been
renovated several times.
Reverend Cunningham has
been pastor of St. Ann's Church
since October, 1942, when poor
health forced the Rev. O'Don-
ovan to retire from active reli-
gioys duty. The current 59-year-
Sy

‘Queensboro Hill,

. .Church

STILL GRO\VING Founded in 1“27 Sf Anns Ruman
Catholic Church at 143th .Street and 58th.  Avenue,
1s still deve..p.ng. A parochia] school
& will_ &m&ﬂ_n September .

T

e e e SR S
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6l
i ST Ann S RC Church/uz:f@m.,

old administrator was ordained
a priest at St, Patrlck's Semine
ary In Maynooth,- Ireland, in
1819. He came to this country
shortly thersafter and received
his first assignment at =t
Michael's Church {n Flushing,

Belore he took charge at St,

< Ann's, Pastor Cunningham also
_rgerved
St
7 Cove; 8L

the ccngregatinns at
Patrick's Church. Glen
.'Ioseph’ Church,
and - "St, - Mary's
It Long Beach.®
) e e =T,
MANY of the 1,500 families
now attending the church pare
ticlpate In its religlous activity
groups, These Include the Ros-
ary Soclety, Holy Name Society,
Confraternity, Cholr, and Sem=
ifor and Junlor Blessed Virgin

‘Sodality.

Pastor Cunningham s as-
sisted In the direction of these
organizations by the Rev. Ray-
‘mond Dundon and the Rev,
Anthony Powers.

Masses at. St. Ann's are ol-
fered on Sunday at 6: 30, 8, 9. 10,
11 a.m. and 12:15 p.m. The high
mass is at 11 o’clock. Holy Day '
masses are offered at 6, 7, 8, 9,
10, and 11 a.m.

Official bundary lines of the
parish are Lawrence Street on
the west, Fresh Meadows Lane
on the north.




Father Cunningham 50th Anniversary Dinner

Rev. Charles M. Cunningham
May 30, 1969, with Father Seeger and Father Stafford

Third Pastor

Rev. Francis X. O’Sullivan— Fourth Pastor
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%i. Ann’s Second Graduating Class As They Appeared As 4th Graders in 1954

—— oy = ~ T‘it

—— e e e

St. Ann’s Fi D ey y = S —
nn’s First Graduating Class As They Appeared As 5th Graders in 1954
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st Ann's Bazaar Parade
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“E MORTO” . He |s Dead
with these Solemn Words, ended the Life of POPE PIUS XII

T _(!IEurrlp of &t Aun

‘ 146k ST, & 581 AVE, FLUSHING

Holy Name Banner
UR first mietting of 'the 193859 Seasan was el ot Tuesday evoning
Octoher 14th. Our new Presjdint Giorge Kueln mtrodced a very inter-
isting feature known as “The Ouestion Box” Our bl el genial Modirtor,
Rev, Rasmond Dundon, i the wmswer man: Geot e hus invited all the members
to subit questions on: Fuith or Mogale which v he bothering vor e
cani be plieod it the guestion b (sigtted or tinsigned
Jim Hobers, Chaimian of o Anual Livitation Dinee, His
thit overithing s in readiness . 1}

i e is Feitkav eveping November Di(h—
I place: Sehual Auclitoringi-t]e prite: $5.00 per eonple. Froe pefieshinents,

beer. sodu, gingerale, fve ereqm, A good arehestra will be ois hand Tor smigoth
steppmg o vock and woll i vou prefer, Tickok iy be obtamed from: Tom
Dralet, Ticket Chiatrman wr any of the ushers il Mass. Jim has: prommised that
this Dance will he a good ws i of our previows abfuis="nuff sid” Got
vour table areangenients set by seeuring your tickets for your pirty of fripnds
| and neighbors as-soon as possibe
Motto for the new eSO "EVERY MAN |N THE PARISH 1S A
MEMBER OF THE HOLY NAME SOCIETY
Commuiion Snday: Noy Mh=eight o'lock M
Mevting: Tuesiluy, Novenlser =530 PM
Flesse uttend both,
SUPPORT THE BOOSTER CLUB,

atnommesd

s

Wt
i Bulem
ZIAN

= —
CHURCH DIRECTORY

SUNDAY MASSES
IN CHURCH-8:30 - 8 and 1]
IN SCHOOL-9 - 10 and 12:15

DAILY MASS
7-730-8

FIRST FRIDAY
6:30-7:15 - 8

HOLY DAY MASSES
8-1-3-9-10-11

CH DA DITYY By
A CATHOLIC HOME MONTHEy
ALD) | UJULLILY

WITH Ec CLESIASTICA)L APFROVAL
OFFICIAL ORGAN OF THE

CHURCH OF sT. ANN
58-02 146th Stroot
REV. C CUNNINGHAM, Pasior
Borwenmid A usletont Folhers Abachesd tg Thiv Cheeyn,
EEV. RAYMOND DUNDON BEV. ANTHONY POWERS
Restmry, M::n"._u;l.‘ Ave. Scheol: 14245 seih Roqg
Telephens ¥l 98454 Telephona IN 3-1238

.

A monithly publication fornivhed yrats b0 oil putithimaars ond Toberidy of 4h,
Al evonts of Intirwsi of dhit| Chaes

i pori
by Jebool Fathhy Sosieties amil Grgustes e oo
sncammanty for Whe . corment | memeith ol ihe porinh ookl ond Chilithin  eudiey -
hocalny mebiishad. Mall subrcriprion $706 ) yess

YOL. 1y NOVEMBER, 1958 NO o
e — = = S = ~SIE —

Parish ltems of Interest |I

St. Ann’s Building Fund Drive

E\l I¥ oy v Mis. e S8 Anar's Bfding Funil ‘Deve 10
oy Progeoss, SUTE s Iy ey thi «

s ot
oo T Wit

wiltee B vy ptfeniad by

P wbbmtoation: of s ARari Bl giebadings elligaticon, il s’ el
ey, vund parthes. prassedy Berals sl kol elabllen T iy prastor sl bewye
Haticde by Dt dseperted ol v

LLIGTIRNTT Eedler thor Marish
Beouke, “Cheiy kivow i1 in 0 ook i il 50k oy
bor: Baewithes two frece tekety, 1iere e u seprT
tar losok aillers,  Iitormat othiers Gt ek, Vewr fu

I Tell o ciinitteor Worker 4 t
bt &

sellitig 810 L' Wty
o advantage fo | Apoi.
s of SENH in e
iy and Frienddi in selliise o
W o of tha ehiiel ves weiild liko 1o

LTSS

T heere will T 1 drawiig 0 Tinnocy Fe's sk wigs Fir it this month,

R
COMMUNION SUNDAY-NOVEMBER HidH OO0 MASS
NG=NOVEMBER S AFTER THE ROSANY
U OCTORER meetng wits well abeniled: 1y Farcts woor i’y v erorigh
chiies for all whiv esme, We prommie fo: bk Latter prepieed for our et
motting Hi 't wits plenty of dolicious. coffes el culle wrveed By

vr,
M Madke Borke, the Profect and ber Wand who wen hovtesson for i
i

Neminution of fficers Were wniinesd for the
slute of offlesrs, with the-exce tian of M. L Lape,
I ywaemaously for wither yerr. Mrs Arlie H
Comesponding Secretury,

Sunduy afternonng, October E3eh, sevinty:
Indhicted ax membors of bur Rosary Sacisty. They shiowsid tlieis AwWareness of
thet spititial salies of gue Soein: by Uil Prevence, We know. it wiss tritly
1P tedioin fir All peesent. Ony Modersiiar Fr. Charles Crmmingham swel-
comed thn new, e aiid sressedd the valoe of the Fogary Iy ot livee The i
il sl pabiliss feicabeved oy Festive, Wi Swish fo ik M s Phovle. Chiade
i nd ot Presiclonr. My, Jomes Bgan ahid all thelr Commiitee for w

b :

Yoy 1950 und the enti
who resigned. wite voted
ecdimond sty nisikated foe

= e mtihers wiese formally

Bl joib,

DEVOTIONS B = = =
Monday 8 P.M.—Miraculous Medal Novena

CONFERSIONS i

h f Moty Dhaye, and on the Thuzslay Heform the
OF the ity Trom 4,00 0:00, and fram 730 1o B o'clock.
the murning, dusing the Masser on Sundays, Hoty D and

First Frida

BAPTISMS ; L
Joek | when necemary, ar other tinies 1
’ o e e e hey e Tnthes of the child
bl e prpviren Iy Saint's

r [ & wimnilad B griven. Bagrtbem dhouled not be
dnferied vrdinanly beyomd twis w aftor birth

Huidiy alter

[ MARRIAGES
ke of the infrmded maurisgs should be ghes to e Pastor af
tLl):b:‘l rhﬂ:‘;l b advance, 1o allinw § r publislibng of the Banns Mg
ceatificates mid Murringm Livenses are reguired fore marriago vecs:
he will of the Clisvels thiat wh ¥ Clath bo
Il Musy

SICK CALLS g
* deft at the Tipvtory by somsonn who can v an
L o b ol . vavinn the sending of childseiy bs 2o
}.:le fo‘:nmawmi T - " Il b st tas o ﬂﬂ'tur_f L firm
9 AN Urgoni ol b menk at any Hime. Exeept bn emorgrniies, fh
! i 1 to bo ueed,
lL&r.\‘::i:n“.:ﬂ;\ul;hx‘m B serlously U, o even thoestonod with o pevees
malady, the privat should bo called, o poseilin harm. can come b 1 patbent
rom Wi Vit of thir priest, auod oftrn carious Mo s e ayertee
b ajnful on the part of rulatives amd frieds e doluy sendin,
ropriest until 1he pationt e wt the pooint of death or s the stats ol
TN AT A

In For ths ol the Sacraments at hunme the fal
laiwing should b bn resiinuss before this price onters; A tubile cprveredt with
wlidtes eloth, oa which should b urranged & crocifiv 1 e t‘n_ndh!-’.
Nghted: holy water, o jlass of drinking water, & tali . np:-:n"
poatihln, an attendant with o lightod candle shiiled u-.-:: ?m |m|11m m:
Eirance, whet hn briigs the Blessed Sucensent ok Flkmatte regy
Winnem 40 have theie heods covbieed in this fpresetice of the Wossod Sacrnmont,

FUNERALS
All funerals shoulit tuks glines ]lln :mtm:’;-l?ﬂm m%mmal.mu
Arraiiy o b made wt the . 5
Law I:\n!lm!}l::l{’.!::" Forbide Chyroly smevices whin: Ui dheviised i [T
Loin . Cathinlle st
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Holy Name Society Communion Breakfast
Served In School Cafeteria
By St. ANnN's Able VWomen

St. Ann's Bazaar, Up &

1 D ; .
Ave. St. Ann's Fife & DrUn?vénga'n St., N. Blvd., Booth Memorial
Holy Name Society’ ke 1lers, Girl Scouts, Boy Scouts:

e Osary Socij
ostumes ang Many Mar. éﬁtg;SFloats,

Anniversary Journal




St. Ann 's—Seventy-Fifth

- Churc ayers

Perform“F idd]ep’

On the evenings of Aprll 11th  citement in the vicinity of S58th  caysed

by if

! e T
and 12th and April 18th and i9th, Road and Idfth  Sireet in Eiddler on the f; 4 Oﬁucﬂm
1975 there will he an air of ex-

Coaf o
Flushing. The excitement will be the St Ann'y l'l.v.'.cr{:ﬂ h’

This year 5 Ann' .
Society has mateg r:mnur:?.ﬂ.w'
Club venture 1 4 comple,
volvement of (e | fitire Pari:.; lIl,v
fact it has spiljeg S bevong *“IR
Parish to embieac "eTThers g i st
Tewish Faith; 1ie reek Orthmm
and members of ), Queenghy,
Hill Community g
Fiidler on  1hy

mteh,

" Roaf, 3wy
musical  on Eirr-\clway Wity
produced, directed and
choreographed by Jeeome Robbing
from the book by loseph Stein,
The music was wrigey by Jerry,
Bock and the lyries Ly Sheldon
Harnick. Both the SRS Version
and the film producting recetyed
high critifal acclaim.

The Dramatic Society iy
it 3 X composed of 51, Ann's
’_1!»',; ; { . Parishioners of all npes  why
volunteer their theatrical hilities,
These abilities involve singing,
dancing, acting, and in ok manal
Wrts—sewing, carpentry  and
painting. All the sety ay being
built by the members, th back-
drops are being palnted 1y the
o i . members: of the Tess b and
< Treilel and Edward Burnbaum as Tevye many of tiie women have veiun.
~wfered to make the costuimes.

Joyee Medlister

The entire production is |
the direction of Eileen Suli !
Mrs, Sullivan an alumna of e ot
Ann’s Dramatic Society and
Queens College Drama Depuit-
ment, has directed and produced
many ol the shows presented by
the Tren Club. the more recent
one being Tie Sound of Music,

Tickets for the 4 performances
are on  tule—Reserved  Seatins
5300, Unresoryed Secating §2.00
For additional Information please
call 445.9007

q Ann's Dramitc S0ty
Fiddler on the Roos
Apri 1975
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ErE%N k o
/ Fl ! v e : .I )
| 1:“ . | . i
i

One Of many New Yeats' Eve Patties-Can You Gues eear!

Ann's Cunningham Hall
A Place For Parties

Anniversary Journal
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APR IaTs
Bisnorp WoLtLoy
RETREATY {

Retreat at Bishop Molloy !

| 1974 Holy Name

St. Ann’s Holy Name Society

Anniversary Journal
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v % Share Your
Christmas !

"Annls Schoolchildren

Anniversary Journal




St. Ann 's—Seventy-Fifth

Anniversary Journal




St. Ann’s—Seventy-Fifth

Anniversary Journal




St. Anin’s—Sevent y-Fifth

B

‘1\\\‘*”

= Y
: 2002 j

St. Ann s Basketball |
Then & No
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>

March 2002
Lemnten Se&easonn

The Chuwch of St. Avrwvy
Bread and Soup Dirwner

Come jc¢in us at our Lenten Dinner Offering.
Our dinner will consist of a delicious bowl of soup
witn varlous types of breads
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HOLY WEEK - PENTECOST

TODAYS MISSAL

24 - May 25, 2002

Anniversary Journal l
.
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Congratulations to

St. Ann’s Church
Flushing-on-the Hill

on its

75th Anniversary

Stephen S. Mills George E Heinrich
President & CEO Chairman, Board of Trustees

NewYork-Presbyterian Healthcare System
Weill Medical College of Cornell University

L]
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